

Town of Stratham



Stratham Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes Tuesday July 21, 2026

- I. At 7:02 pm Seth called the meeting to order.
- II. Members in attendance: Casey Jurevic, Catlin Middaugh, Jessie Hook
Guests: Seth Hickey Parks and Rec Director, Zach Hook
Absent: Allison Knab, Ryan Guerette, Donna Onacki
- III. Consideration of Minutes from previous meetings- Not enough members present to approve
- IV. Treasurer's Report- Reviewed treasurer report provided by Ryan. Year to date Rec Revolving Fund has received revenue of \$176373.19, expenses \$60629.57.
- V. Report of the Stratham Parks and Recreation Director
 - a. Senior Programing- Less trips over summer. Regular weekly activities continue to have good turnout, yoga class resuming next week.
 - b. Soccer- The Board is in need of members.
 - c. TMAC-Kate and Seth finalizing maps for new kiosks. Trail work 3rd week of August, under power lines.
 - d. Stratham Hill Park- Bike races start 7/23, Food trucks-cancelled most of June due to weather. Playground mats installed, universal swing ordered. E-Bikes-select board looking to ban emotos. Off-leash dog discussions ongoing, looking at limiting number of dogs that one person can walk at a time.
Rockingham Planning Commission-waiting on survey results
 - e. Summerfest- Good turnout, moving game to Thursday night was well received, most attended game. Tuesday 7/28 debrief meeting.
 - f. Stevens Park- RFP came back higher than expected-just under 1 million for pavilion. Prioritizing needs which include fixing parking lot, fence repairs, windscreen at courts.
 - g. Dugouts at Municipal center need to be painted
 - h. Programs/Camps- Basketball camp to take place in August, ultimate frisbee on going on Wednesdays. Parks and Rec Camp going well. Shed at SMS for camp was completed. CIT program going well, Tuesday off site trips with Zach. Flow adventures had 77 kids.

i. Teen Coordinator- Seth has not received many applicants for position.

VI. New/ Ongoing Business

- a. EHS Fall MTB Club request to use Town van for race transportation-
Discussed -Seth would be driver. Will continue discussion at August meeting.

VII. Next Meeting Tuesday August 11th

VIII. Adjournment at 7:35 Jessie made a motion to adjourn meeting. Casey seconded, all in favor.